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Application for an Order Approving the Sale
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)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS

On January 20, 2006, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission) received an application from Avista Corporation (Avista or company),
requesting approval from the Commission for the sale of the former site of a regulator
station serving the area, pursuant to ORS 757.480 and OAR 860-027-0025. The station
has been relocated, removing the site from the used and useful Ashland rate base. The
contract for sale of the property was executed on December 12, 2005. The total
purchase price is $255,000, and the sale conforms to the no harm standard used by the
Commission because the property at issue is no longer used and useful.

OPINION

Under ORS 757.480, a public utility doing business in Oregon shall first
obtain Commission approval for any transaction to sell, lease, assign or otherwise dispose
of property. Based on a review of the application and the Commission’s records, the
Commission finds that the application satisfies applicable statutes and administrative
rules.

At its Public Meeting on March 7, 2006, the Commission adopted Staff’s
recommendation to approve Avista’s sale of the Ashland, Oregon property to Michael H.
Young and Jacquelyn J. Young. Staff's recommendation is attached as Appendix A and is
incorporated by reference.










